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      Dinner Meeting
      Please Contact:

Pam Ross Smith for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

Pam Ross Smith Details:
Hm: 3356 4201

Mob: 0413 188 562

Email: pross4@eq.edu.au
 OR
Email: pross0@yahoo.com.au
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      Diary Dates:
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     May Birthday’s:
Hip, hip, horray to….

Pam Ross-Smith,  27th/5

Bingo Roster 

Thursday Morning
Ongoing support from Zonta members at the weekly Bingo is greatly appreciated and more volunteers are needed to share the load. Please consider helping out. This activity is one of our major fundraisers for the club and its success depends on members continued participation.
MAY:    4th      Jan

             11th     Bettina

             18th     Edith

             25th     Kay

June:    1st       Ros

             8th        Lyn
            15th     Jan

             22nd    Edith

             29th    Bettina
President’s 
Message 
26/4/06  
Dear Fellow Zontians,
As you all know I left for Kowanyama after the board meeting.  I have been informed of the exciting events of the dinner meeting and that the YWPA entrants were excellent.  I am so sorry that I missed their presentation.

I am looking forward to meeting our new members and inducting, Bev McDowall, Julie Brook and Anne O”Regan into our club.

COMMITTEES PLEASE READ YOUR MANUAL TO LEARN MORE ABOUT EACH COMMITTEE

SECTION 3- CLUB COMMITTEES.

I have to appoint chairs of the committees but it is your choice which committee you want to be on.  .

Our next meeting is our AGM.  I hope we all go into the next Zonta year with enthusiasm  and enjoy the company of fellow members.

The Kowanyama Story Continues on:-

My first introduction was the little baby on the plane who was being returned to her community.  I managed to nurse her to sleep.  She had been in hospital in Cairns.  The planes are noisy and you have to bend over to walk to your seat.
The first day I went to the mothers and children’s centre where all the action is supposed to be.  Events had taken a bit of a turn since I had last talked to Celia and she had been informed by the town council that her job description had changed.  I didn’t want to get into the local politics but she was very upset.
Anyway, I decided that to be accepted I had to do what they did, so I helped out in the kitchen.  I cooked meals for the children who had been designated undernourished by the district nurse.  
At this point, the promised list of participants had gone missing.  At every opportunity, I talked about what I was there for and I was surprised when I always got a positive response from the women.  They all wanted to learn Anger Management as they were the ones that got angry.

It was obvious that Dr Lara is loved by the people in Kowanyama as they all said that they wished she was back there. She is young and relates very well with everyone.  She lived there for 3 years, so understands their ways, fully. She just wanted better  conditions for them and stepped on a few toes. 
Tuesday morning I went to the Town Council meeting to listen to what their issues were. I planned a cook up to teach the mothers how to make nutritional meals for their babies.  The fridges went on the blink, so we cooked everything in sight to store in other refrigeration.
Wednesday the district nurse arrives and they had the biggest group of mothers and babies in the centre that they had ever had.  Lorraine flies in from Cairns and conducts a playgroup.  I took part in this activity and talked about communication skills, anger management etc when given a chance.  I put the posters all around the walls and they asked questions.  It was a great day and the children are wonderful.  They also had lots to eat from what we had prepared the day before.
Thursday turned out to be a bit of a fizzer as it was pay day and they had to do their shopping as  on Good Friday everything was closed.  One positive event on Thursday was that I was with the three people in the centre and I conducted an anger management session around the kitchen table. 
Where can Zonta Help.  

Ideally, if I could fly in once a week as the Play Group Lady does, I could make a difference but that is impossible.
I have some ideas that I will put to the board and also to the Status of Women Committee to discuss.  Educating the children is paramount. Getting them out of Kowanyama is one way.   The children are sent away to private boarding schools and some  are in  the Brisbane area for years 11 and 12. This is a great culture shock for them.  Some arrive without shoes.

On a final note, if I could, I would go back tomorrow.  I loved Kowanyama and the people and they made me very welcome.
Our May meeting we have Aunty Ruth Hegarty an aboriginal elder and  published author who is featured in our Brisbane Museum as our guest speaker.
Regards to all,
Vicki Williams 
President
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Organization, Membership & Classification Committee

I am very pleased to report that  Bev McDowall, Ann O’Regan and Julie Brook have joined the Club this month. They will be inducted by Vicki at the May meeting.

April was a roller coaster month for memberships as it often is, being the month when members consider what is going on in their lives before they pay their Club fees for the coming year. 
Unfortunately Ann Lee-Bernstein has resigned as she expects to be travelling for much of the year with her recently retired husband, and Jacque Biddulph is now lecturing on Wednesday evenings as part of her new position with the Australian College of Business. Jacque says she very much enjoyed being a Club member, and sends her best wishes. She hopes to join a Brisbane Zonta Club where the meetings are at a more convenient time for her.

With gains and losses our current membership stands at 23, but there is a possibility at least two members’ guests who have attended a dinner meeting recently will join.

REMINDER: 
re Member’s profile form

If you were at the last meeting and took home your membership profile form to fill in at your leisure please remember to bring the form to the May meeting. If you weren’t at the meeting you may be sure I’ll be waving a form at you in May.

But don’t panic, the forms are easy to fill in as proved by Bev, Edith, Kay, Lyn, Sue and Yvonne. They all filled in their membership profile forms during the April meeting. Thank you very much, ladies!  The filled-in forms make great reading, and I am sure all members will enjoy the opportunity to get to know one another a little better through the profiles, which I’ll circulate at future meetings.

See you all in May.

Regards,
Rosalind Pestell

Chair, O, M & C.

A note from Vicki:
As you all know, membership is the lifeblood of any organisation.  The next meeting is our AGM and it is a good opportunity to showcase what our club has achieved in the past year.  This can be an incentive for people to be part of our club.  We have had a few resignations for various reasons and it would be wonderful if we not only replace those people but to increase our membership. Imagine what we could achieve, if each member introduced one new member to our club over the next year.

President, Vicki


Status of Women Committee

Last month saw the judging of the annual Young Women in Public Affairs Award.  Five entries were received from two schools, Pine Rivers SHS and Ferny Grove SHS.  The girls entries were of a very high standard and the winner was Rebekah Oldfield, who is the school captain of Ferny Grove.  Fifteen schools were targeted involving phonecalls made to the relevant staff member at each and information packages mailed.  Follow-up calls were made and unfortunately many students seem too busy to enter.  Four of the five girls were present at our last dinner meeting and we were fortunate enough to hear them each deliver a short talk on their hopes and aspirations for the future.  Our Lieutenant Governor of District 24, Ros Kinder, made the presentations of awards to the girls and we all appreciated her being there as we realise she has a very busy schedule at this time.  We also thanked Carolyn Hammond and Margaret Vallance who were two of our judges.  It is always reassuring to know also that all judges were unanimous in their choice of winner.

Elizabeth White
Chair

Public Relations & Communications Commitee
A note from Vicki:
We have many papers that cover the Pine Rivers Shire and when editorials are prepared and sent to the papers, it is never known when they will be published.    Would members cut out and bring to the meeting, any editorials that you see in any of the papers that relates to our club for our archive person.  I have been informed that my photo was in some paper with Leith Harding.  If anyone has a copy of this issue, please bring it to the meeting.
 

President, Vicki


Thought for the Month…
“You are not here Merely to make a Living. 
You are here in order to enable the world to live more amply, with greater Vision, with a finer Spirit of Hope and achievement. 
You are here to Enrich the World, and you impoverish yourself if you forget the errand”.

Woodrow Wilson

















